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Rt Hon Patricia Hewitt MP





15 September 2006

Secretary of State for Health

Richmond House

79 Whitehall 

London SW1A 2NL
Dear Patricia

We write with urgent reference to the articles in today’s issues of The Times (‘Labour ploy to protect hospitals in marginals’, p1) and The Guardian (‘Labour accused of cushioning marginal seats from NHS cuts’, p7).

As you will be aware, the allegations concern a meeting to plan for hospital closures without endangering key Labour marginal seats, and that such a meeting involved Labour ministers and party officials attempting to influence the decisions of civil servants.

If these allegations are true we are sure you would agree that such behaviour is irresponsible and unacceptable. Narrow political interests should never be put before concerns for patient care. Furthermore many members of our various organisations work in hospitals in Tory constituencies and it would not be acceptable to put their service or their jobs at risk for the sake of votes elsewhere.

We are writing therefore to ask whether the allegations about such a meeting are accurate and secondly if political considerations were in fact the driving force behind revelations about hospital closures and service reconfigurations made on 13 September by the NHS Chief Executive David Nicholson.

We are also seeking disclosure of the so-called ‘heat maps’ that show marginal seats where closures or reconfiguration of services could cost votes.

We look forward to hearing from you as a matter of urgency.

Yours sincerely

Brendan Barber

TUC General Secretary on behalf of 
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